Shelburne Energy Committee
Zoom Meeting
Friday, August 11, 2023  7pm

Present:  Tom Johnson, Pat Stevenson, George Boettner
Staff:  Cynthia Boettner
Others Present:  Andrew Baker, Rick LaPierre, Mary Lou Gallup

Agenda

LED Report to Select Board:  Tom Johnson requested comment and suggestions about the presentation he made at a public information the Energy Committee hosted on August 10 at the Grange.

Tom asked the two select board members present if they support authorizing the Energy Committee to pursue a Green Communities Meta grant this fall to fund a professional audit of the town streetlights as preparation for a self-management program, and further if they would support deferring on acceptance of the Eversouce offer to convert the sodium vapor lights to LEDs.

Andrew reported that he would support the Energy Committee in seeking grants for purchase and conversion of the town’s streetlights, and that he would support deferring Eversource’s offer until we have the opportunity to apply for grants to underwrite the LED conversion.

Rick reported that he is unsure about whether two Select Board members are permitted to speak on substantive matters at a posted committee meeting and thus preferred to just listen.

Pat Stevenson moved that the Energy Committee authorize Tom to present an abbreviated version of the Energy Committee’s report and to request the Select Board to defer on accepting the Eversource offer to convert the streetlights to LEDs and to authorize the Energy Committee to seek funding to purchase and install LEDs using primarily Green Communities grant funds and possibly other sources.  George Boettner seconded and the Committee unanimously approved.

Public Comment:  Rick LaPierre asked whether the Committee has a practice of calling upon non-members to speak as it appeared to be comfortable with them chiming in.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm


